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June R                

13th June 

Sylvia Jones                

13th June 

Dorothea                 

13th June  

Julie Davies                    

15th June 

Peter B                  

16th June  

Tom H                   

17th June 

Lynne B                  

20th June (80) 

Marjorie S                  

29th June  

Staff 

 
Debra S                         

6th June  

 
Robyn B                 

15th June 

 

Barbara B                  

30th June  

 
 

 

 

Birthdays 

this month! 

Song of Summer 

I hear the voice of summer                            

Singing a song of flowers,                                         

Singing a song of meadows                            

Where buttercups spring in showers.       

Her voice is high and lilting                                  

As summer gets under way                                      

I think that I shall join her song                      

Now that its school for the last day.                          

I see the foot of summer                                         

In every shady lane.                                       

She leaves deep beds of daisies                                

To make her footprints plain.                                        

I think that I shall gather                                 

Daisies for a crown,                                               

And side by side with summer                                

Il fly right out of town. 

By Lenore Hetrick 
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News  

Welcome 

We would like to welcome 

Audrey and Eileen to the 

Hewlett Court family. We 

hope you have a happy and 

healthy future at Hewlett 

Court.  

Moving On 

Sadly, Ron will not be 

returning to Hewlett 

Court. He will be missed 

by a lot of people at 

Hewlett Court, we wish 

him well in his new home. 

Stamp Collection 

Sylvia is collecting used 

stamps for an animal 

welfare charity. She has 

asked if anyone has any 

from letters that they have 

received please to consider 

passing them on to her to 

help the charity. 
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ELMC/ 

Festival News  

ELMC Annual Holiday 

The ELMC Annual Holiday took place from Monday 27 May 2024 to Monday 3 

June to the Clifton Park Hotel, St Annes-on-Sea.  The holiday was organised by the 

Comforts Fund Committee for the Beneficiaries of the Charity. 

Some ladies and gents met at Hewlett Court for a lunch of sandwiches and 

beverages before the journey.  The Clifton Park Hotel provided breakfast and 

dinner followed by evening entertainment for all the guests. Trips out to Garstang 

Markets, Cocktail Making and a visit to watch the “Spring Spectacular Show” at 

Viva Blackpool was also organised. One holiday maker advised that “We had an 

absolutely fantastic time and made many new friends during our stay. The 

atmosphere, food, and events were all truly exceptional”. 
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It’s A Girl! 

Congratulations to Night’s General Assistant Princesse who has 

given birth to a beautiful baby girl, Daniella. Daniella was born 

on Wednesday 15th May. Both mum and baby are doing well. 

We can’t wait to meet her! 
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North East Production 

On 2nd May the ladies and gents thoroughly enjoyed a 

performance from the girls at North East Productions. The girls 

came to perform ‘Mother Knows Best’ and what a performance 

it was. Everyone sang along to the well-known songs that were 

sung throughout the performance.  
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Theresa Harper 

The ladies and gents were graced with Theresa Harper’s 

presence on Friday 4th May. Theresa came to sing for 

everyone at Hewlett Court. Everyone sang along to the 

songs that she sung. A wonderful afternoon was had by 

all.  
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Mindful Music Session 

Rachel, a regular visitor to Hewlett Court brought 

along some instruments on Monday 6th May to do a 

mindful music session with some of the ladies and 

gents. The music helps with relaxation and clearing 

the mind. It was a very tranquil morning. 
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Charles’ Memorial Garden 

Thank you to Head Groundsman Paul for adding the 

beautiful addition to Charles’s Memorial Garden. It is taking 

pride of place in front of the Cherry Tree.  
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New Lighting 

Have you noticed the new lighting at the front of 

Hewlett Court? The up lights under the trees at the 

front of the gardens brighten the trees at night. It looks 

great! 
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New Residents 

You may have noticed the new residents residing in the 

courtyard. We have blackbirds nesting in the bushes. 

The babies are doing well and enjoying being fed the 

worms and insects from mum and dad. They are now 

starting to hop out of the nest and jumping around in 

the bushes and no doubt will soon be flying the nest.  

They are adorable and lovely to watch.  
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Jersey Girls Ice Cream 

On Friday 17th May, the sun was shining and what a better 

way to top the day than an ice cream from Jersey Girls. The 

ladies chose from a range of flavours including mint choc 

chip, Rhubarb & Custard and just Jersey. What a treat they 

were! Devoured along with a tipple served in Friday Club. 
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Sounds Good Project 

The guys from Sounds Good Project came to perform 

for the ladies and gents at Hewlett Court on Monday 

20th May. The ladies and gents were dancing in their 

seats and up on their feet to the action dances. We all 

had so much fun joining in! What an enjoyable, active 

morning it was! 
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Greater Good Project 

The girls from Greater Good Project visited Hewlett Court 

to entertain the ladies and gents on Tuesday 21st May. 

Everyone had so much fun joining in with the energetic 

dances, they certainly had a great work out. A fabulous 

morning was had by all. 
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Veterans Choir Art Class with Louise 

Louise came to do an art class on Thursday 23rd May. The 

ladies and gents followed step by step instructions and 

created some lovely pieces of art that Louise framed at the 

end of the session. I am sure you will agree they look 

fabulous. 
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Whist Club 

The Hewlett Court whist club is growing, with more 

members joining. The group now plays whist every 

Wednesday afternoon and Friday evenings. If you 

would like to learn how to play or join in with the 

game, then please speak to Brian.  
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The winners of the free bingo session this month are: 

Anne won on    

Wednesday 8th May 

Bryan won on 

Wednesday 15th May 

Mary won on 

Wednesday 22nd May 

John R and Tom both won on 29th May  
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May Birthdays!  

Staff that celebrated their birthdays in April 

Cook Mary celebrated her birthday on 18th May  

General Assistant Emily celebrated her 18th 

birthday 18th May 

 

Jimmy celebrated his 

birthday on 1st May  

Doreen celebrated her 

birthday on 4th May  
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Hewlett Court  

Upcoming Events 

 

Monday 3
rd
 June 2024 

Holy Communion in the dining room 11am 

Wednesday 5
th
 June 2024  

Italian Take Away in the dining room at 5:45pm 

Friday 7
th
 June 2024 

Stevie G singing in the lounge 2pm 

Friday 14
th
 June 2024 

Annie Valery singing in the lounge 3pm 

Sunday 16
th
 June 2024 

Father’s Day Pie & Pint served in the lounge 3pm 

Saturday 22
nd
 June 2024 

The Harmony Belles Choir in the lounge 7pm 

Wednesday 26
th
 June  

Peter Koziura Accordion in the lounge 11am 
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